

FREE LIBERTARIAN

Monthly Newsletter of the Free Libertarian Party

Volume 3, Number 2

February, 1974



FROM THE CHAIR

On February 23, 1974 at 2 PM, a Special Convention will be held at the Williams Club, 24 East 39th Street, NYC, to select delegates to the National Libertarian Party Convention which will be held June 14-17 in Dallas, Texas.

You have just read the easy part. Read carefully, because it's all downhill fromhere.

The FLP is entitled to 15 delegates at the National Convention: the State Chairperson (whoever that might be at the time), our Executive Committee member (Sandy Cohen), plus 13 delegates to be elected. For some reason, they have decided to seat our other Exec-Comm member, FLPer Steve Carr, with the Connecticut delegation.

New York will have the second largest delegation at the National Convention, surpassed only by California with 22. This worked out on a percentage of national membership and since national determined that the FLP makes up 11% of total membership plus two automatic delegates as an affiliated state and...well, I'm willing to take their word for it. It all seems very complicated.

Lest you think they are capable of more contortions than we, let me explain our process to you:

- In conformance with out By-Laws, only members in good standing the thirty consecutive days before the Convention may vote for delegates (that means January 23rd - remember, we told you to get your reneweals in promptly);
- 2) You must register for the Special Convention with the Secretary (Mike Nichols, % FLP office) two weeks prior to February 23rd (February 9th); this will not give some of you much time so we will accept registration by telephone (212) 354-0292 and may decide at Convention to seat all eligible members;
- 3) Anyone wishing to be a delegate must signify in writing; either prior to the Convention or from the floor that they wish to be a delegate and intend to attend the National Convention if elected;
- 4) After nominations are closed, members may vote for 13 delegates of their choice (in case of ties, there is some rule about casting chicken bones and other incantations...);
 - 5) The same procedure (3 and 4) is followed for

SPECIAL CONVENTION

Please take notice that there will be a Special Convention of the Free Libertarian Party to be held on Saturday, February 23rd at 2 PM at the Williams Club; 24 East 39th Street, New York City.

On the agenda of this Convention will be the selection of delegates and alternates to the National Libertarian Party Convention. Also there will be the presentation of the new logo.

No other item can be discussed at this Convention. Because of the State Dinner the same evening, it will be necessary to convene the Convention at exactly 2 PM real time (not libertarian time).

In order to vote at the Special Convention, you must register with the Secretary by February 9th. The State Committee has voted to allow registration by telephone.

The Annual Convention has been set for March 29th, 30th & 31st. All persons wishing to attend and vote, must be members in good standing of the FLP as of February 28th and must be registered with the Secretary by March 15th. At the Annual Convention we will be electing the Party officers for 1974, endorsing our candidates for 1974 and voting on all the By-Laws changes that will be proposed.

the election of alternates (I couldn't begin to explain what a mess that situation is);

6) We all leave in confusion and exhaustion to dress for the State Dinner.

(Continued, Page 7)

WHAT HAPPENED

FREE WOMAN'S SEMINAR

The Free Woman's Seminar is part of an important and hopefully growing trend in the libertarian movement; reaching out to non-libertarians on specific and significant current issues and showing the relevance of libertarianism to these issues. The Seminar, held in Louisville, Kentucky on November 24th, and sponsored by the Libertarian Party of Kentucky, was a promissing beginning in an extremely vital area - woman's liberation. The Feminist Movement has been far too long usurped by Marxists and Liberals who have nothing to offer women politically but the same old tired authoritarian solutions. The Free Woman's Seminar was an attempt to offer feminists a consistently non-authoritarian alternative. Under the competent direction of Susan Love Brown Chairperson of the Kentucky LP, the Seminar was professionally organized, stimulating and, I think, an overall success in spite of a modest turnout due to bad weather. Around 50 to 60 women and men attended, though over 150 tickets were actually sold.

One thing, some good publicity was generated for libertarian ideas. Toni Nathan and myself were interviewed on two local TV shows and Toni was briefly interviewed on several radion shows. A number of articles also appeared in the local papers.

But most important of all, was the experience of the Seminar itself. Those in attendance found the presentations and discussions thought provoking and valuable from the feedback we received.

In the morning session, Bobbi Jahn, manager of customer communications for the Marketing Dept. of a large Cincinnati manufactuere, discussed women in business; Kay McAlpine, an economics analyst for the Ford Motor Co. in Detroit, discussed the advantages for women of working for large corporations; and Lyda Lewis, the current Miss Kentucky, talked about developing individual potential. Toni Nathan made a thought provoking distinction between freedom and independence - she had always had freedom, she said, but acquiring intellectual independence was much more difficult. I spoke on why Libertarianism is the only political ideology consistent with the psychological goals of feminism, i.e., independence and psychological autonomy. I also noted that Marxism and Liberalism are just variations on the same old authoritarian themes that feminists supposedly object to.

In the afternoon session, a panel of six women journalists, moderated by Toni Nathan, discussed freedom of the press, censorship and other topics. Martin and Bobbi Jahn gave a demonstration of Tae-Kwan Do Korean Karate as a lively interlude before the next panel. The panel discussion on Romantic Relationships, maderated by myself, consisted of three women and three men who discussed with each other and the audience the problems of authoritarianism in romantic relationships.

In the late afternoon, the audience adjourned to the workshop of their choice. Kay McAlpine conducted a workshop on "Money and Investment;" Agnes Livingood, one on how government works; and I conducted one on Romantic Relationships for those who wanted to pursue the subject further.

The Free Woman's Seminar is a good model of what really productive and relevant activities Libertarians can be pursuing. I hope it will serve as an inspiration for more such activities, not only in the area of Woman's Liberation, but other significant current issues too. Marxists move over!

Sharon Presley

NASSAU

The Nassau Libertarian Club is going political! With Mary Jo Wanzer's announcement of her candidacy for New York State Assemblywoman, the Club began preparations for a grand fundraiser, perhaps a cocktail party/dance to be held April 19th, Patriots Day. We are now in the throes of political research of various sorts. While Mary will run as a Libertarian, she hopes to get at least the Conservative endorsement too. The possibility of stealing the Liberal Party endorsement is also being explored. We welcome advise from any persons or groups that are knowledgeable about election laws, petition drives, fundraising, etc. Our first encouraging step i the campaign was the acquisition of a fine mimeograph machine. As a member of the Club was heard to remark, "The only difference between a crank and a political party is a mimeo machine."

Our second encouraging sign of progress came with the invitation from a local radio station, WTHE-Mineola, to speak about the NLC on a 15-minute public affairs show. Mary Jo Wanzer, Janet Ackerman and Bob Thoma taped the show which was aired on Jaunary 16th at 5:30 PM. It went very well.

The Club is also planning an active role in the National Tax Protest Day of April 15th. Here we come Mineola IRS:

The Free Libertarian is published by the

FREE LIBERTARIAN PARTY, INC.

15 West 38th Street, Room 201 New York, New York 10018

Martin E. Nixon, Editor Free to members

All articles, features, columns, letters, ads and announcements must be received at above address by 20th of month preceding publication.

Classified Rates

\$1.00 per column inch \$1.00 MINIMUM Donations to our independent campaign fund "Wanzer for NY Assemblywoman" are welcomed. Address them to P.O. Box 32, West Hempsetad, N.Y. 11552. For further information on the NLC, contact Mary Jo Wanzer at (516) 451-6010 or the new temporary Chairperson, Bob Thoma at (516) 735-4478. Help strengthen Libertarianism in the suburbs! We need your help!

ONE MORE INTO THE RING

I am announcing my candidacy for the Free Libertarian nomination for the U.S. Senate seat held by Jacob Javits. I believe the kind of campaign I would run, and the issues I would concentrate on, would have a broad appeal outside libertarian circles. Javits is vulnerable, and a driving issue-oriented campaign can cut into his vote and advance libertarian ideas.

Jerome Tuccille

NEW JERSEY

The New Jersey Libertarian Party will be holding its Second Annual Convention on February 9, 1974 from 10 AM to 5 PM at the Ramada Inn; Exit 135, Garden State Parkway; Clark, N.J.

Admission is \$10 (which includes lunch). To make reservations, call Larry Totams at (201) 354-5927.

Guest speakers will be David Friedman, Sharon Presley and Marshall Bruce Evoy.

On the same evening, at the same place, the NJLP will be hosting its First Annual Cocktail Party. The evening will be highlighted by dramatic readings by Marshall Bruce Evoy, founder of the Canadian Libertarian Party. Admission is \$5. The Party will begin at 8 PM.

As Larry Totams says, "...please consider this an open invitation to all. We really would love to have as many of you as would care to attend."

BACK HOME

While back on this side of the Hudson, don't forget about the FLP's Annual Dinner on February 23rd. The location is David Keh's Chinese Seafood House; 219 East 44th Street, New York, N.Y. The Dinner will begin at 8 PM. At 7:30 there will be no-host cocktails.

Everyone on our list was sent a mailing about the Dinner and the Dinner Journal, so this is just a reminder.

The FLP recently received a fund-raising letter which begins, "Dear Fellow American: I am writing to you because I believe I can count on you...to understand that the two-party system is best for America, and that the Republican Party merits the support of everyone of us who wants to see the two-party system preserved. The two-party system, which has brought good, strong and effective political competition for the past one hundred years is being tested."

If the Republican campaigns are organized as efficiently as their mailing lists, it should be a good year for a third party.

STATE COMMITTEE

At its meeting on Janury 8th, the State Committee voted to set the date of the Annual Dinner as February 23rd. .It also voted to hold the Special Convention on the same day as the Dinner.

It was voted to hold the Annual Convention on March, 29, 30 & 31 at the Williams Club. Martin Nixon was appointed Chairperson of the Rules Committee and will act as Parliamentarian at the Convention. The Chair was voted authority to choose speakers for the Convention. Roger MacBride will be asked to be the keynote speaker.

It was voted to invite Fran Youngstein and Murray Rothbard to be the speakers at the Annual Dinner.

An appropriate was made for the purchase of an answering machine for the telephone at the Party office.

Lee Schubert gave the preliminary report of the By-Laws Committee.

The State Committee voted to submit to the Convention a change in the By-Laws substituting the phrase "individual rights" for "human rights" in Article I.

At its meeting of January 19th, the State Committee discussed the Special Convention. Andrea Millen explained how delegates were to be chosen and the situation regarding alternates. Lee Schubert proposed a Rule for the Convention that would deal with the problem of ties for last place. The State Committee adopted the proposed rule.

Carolyn Keelan made the presentation on Ad-Lib's proposal for a new FLP print image.

The State Committee voted that the full FLP mailing list be made available to any FLP member for the purposes of lobbying on Party affairs and to persons outside the FLP with the approval of the State Committee, for a rental fee to be determined by the State Committee.

The State Committee then continued discussing By-Laws changes. After much discussion it approved the proposed change which would give the State Chairperson the authority to issue statements in the name of the FLP and, with a 2/3's vote of the State Committee commit the name and resources of the FLP. The proposed amendment also provides for the impreachment of the State Chairperson.

The State Committee also approved an amendment that would change Article II, A, 1, ii to read "to that effect" for "for as may be required." The effect of this amendment would be to substitute the Principles and Objectives as stated in the FLP By-Laws for the current "oath" on the membership appilcation form.

The State Committee then adjourned until Janury 27th.

HELP WANTED: Lawyers and law students needed for important research project for the 1976 LP presidential campaign. Must be strong on research and have access to law libraries. Need not be from New York area. Contact Gary Greenberg; 305 East 86th Street; New York, N.Y. 10028; (212) 860-2519.

COME TO A

GALA FUNDRAISING PARTY!

DATE: Saturday, April 20, 1974

TIME: 8:00 P.M.

PLACE: Poughkeepsie, N.Y.

PROGRAM: Dr. John Hospers will be quest speaker

Sanford Cohen's campaign for U.S. Congress is in the home stretch. We have already raised and spent thousands of dollars.

CITIZENS FOR COHEN is committed to the goal of electing Sanford Cohen to Congress in 1974. Political reality dictates that we must continue to raise considerable amounts of money in order to achieve our goal.

We need money for mass advertising. We need money for a direct mail campaign. We need money now, so that we can plan our strategies effectively.

Pl	ease return thi	is form by Fe	ebruary 23rd.			
(clip and mail)_				(clip and	l mail)	
	GALA FUNI	RAISING PART	YY!			
	\$25.00	per person				
I will attend.	My check for \$2	25.00 is encl	osed.			
I will attend. enclosed.	I am bringing _	guests.	My check f	or \$ is		
I will attend. by March 22nd.	Here is my \$10.	00 deposit.	I will send	the balance	- 12 Same Stell	1
I cannot attend,	but here is my	contribution	on for \$			
NAME:	A STATE OF THE STA			y .		
ADDRESS:		2			-	
CITY:		STATE:	ZIP	PHONE: ()	_
**Make all check	s navable to: (TTTZENS FOR	COHEN			

POUGHKEEPSIE, NY 12601

BOX 1776

Ellen Davis, Chairperson Phone: (914) 454-1677 or (9104) 471-8771

OPEN FORUM

GIVE THE FLP A VOICE

Certain issues evoke a strong emotional response even before their significance is fully understood. In fact, understanding often defuses the initial reaction. I believe the proposed by-laws revision which would make the FLP Chairperson "general spokesperson for the party" is such an issue.

Libertarians are by nature anti-authoritarian. So it is no wonder that most were a bit shocked at the idea that anyone should be able to speak for our party as a whole. We'll speak for ourselves, we figured. After all, belonging to the FLP does not mean we surrender our wills, our tongues or our individuality. To anyone.

That was the first reaction of all five members of the by-laws committee. Which includes myself. And on January 8th, the majority of the State Committee members present expressed their opposition to the proposal as phrased in Gary Greenberg's recommendation. However, a majority also indicated that they would like to see some alternative proposal for facilitating the public expression of the party's position on issues. And by then I was personally convinced that something had to be done if the party was not to remain in a permanent bind.

What bind are we in? Because we are a new party, and precisely because we are becoming successful at attracting attention and arousing curiosity among people disgusted with the established parties, we have started to get a lot of questions. But, now that people are finally interested in knowing what the FLP stands for, we can't tell them! Because, at present, no one is authorized to answer even the simplest questions about where the FLP stands. On the draft, on censorship, on gas rationing, on nationalization of turkey farms, you name it. Or rather other people name it. And we can't tell them! All the "spokesperson" proposal does is give us a way to tell them.

Libertarians set up a political party because, as much as we dislike traditional politics, we know that the political arena is the right place for speaking about problems that are created by political forces. We did not create the FLP in order to surrender our wills, tongues or individuality. We did it to preserve them. And the effective use of our party will lead to their preservation, not their surrender. Efficiency does not require us to surrender anything. But it does require us to give our party a voice which can be heard by anyone who will listen.

Quite naturally, inquiries about the FLP, even those inspired by the campaigns of our candidates, tend to be directed toward the official head of the party. Therefore, it is the Chairperson who must be authorized to respond. The State Committee has voted in favor of a new by-law which would make this possible. It has done so because, upon reflection, it has realized that the proposal takes nothing away from the individual members of the FLP, but gives a great deal to the party to which they belong.

If the FLP membership enacts the recommended by-laws change at the Annual Convention, it will not be giving any arbitrary authority to the Chairperson, who will still have no power to commit the name or resources of the party

to any political issue, demonstration or action without 2/3's consent of the State Committee. And any Chairperson who tried to abuse this authority could be removed from office quickly and efficiently.

The liklihood of such a step becoming necessary seems remote indeed. I have too much respect for the members of the Free Libertarian Party to waste much time fearing that they will elect a Chairperson reckless enough to invite such a fate upon his/herself. They will elect a very good Chairperson, just as they have always done. And this time, I sincerely hope, they will also amend the by-laws to increase the ability of that Chairperson to promote the principles and objectives of the FLP.

Leland W. Schubert

CHAIRSPEAK: NO

I think the Free Libertarian Party was formed with several specific purposes in mind - to popularize libertarian ideas, to help them gain general acceptance and subsequently to change our political structure.

Until recent times Libertarian ideas apparently found favor only in very specialized markets. The ideas have been accepted primarily by students and intellectuals and friends and relatives of libertarians. Now we realize that to propularize Libertarianism we must be visible. We have to advertise.

Some attempts at advertising libertarianism have been embarrassing. Others such as For a New Liberty, How I Found Freedom... and the Youngstein for Mayor campaign have been relatively successful.

Any successful parent knows you never tell a child to eat something "because it's good for you." The child thinks it's a set-up. Instead you tell it, "try it, you'll like it." Even then many shy away. I guess there aren't very many libertarian parents.

Our advertising pitch should be: We've got something you want. Then when we've caught the electorate's attention, we can tell them what it is and why they should want it and how to get it.

Even before "Madison Avenue" caught on, the Black Militants were out advertising. Do you remember their pitch? "Say it loud! I'm black and proud."

The l'Oreal people pushed the individualist theme over the collectivist "desire to belong." L'Oreal did it with their: "Sure it costs a few pennies more. But I don't mind. I'm worth it."

Right on.

There are a lot of implicit (or closet) libertarians. We can reach and motivate these implicit libertarians if we can show them that what we have to offer is worthy of their time and effort. L'Oreal's success is testimony to many people's desire to be treated as individuals.

It's bad marketing to attack your competition. It's good marketing to embarrass your competition. Ever

see the S.O.S. TV spots? "Pink pad is all washed up." Good advertisers have long since learned the value of subtilty.

Libertarians would be more effective salespeople if they focused on the positive qualitites of their potential market. One positive quality is that our market is generally productive. In other words they have jobs, some money, own property, try to raise their kids right, put them through college, etc. They've accomplished this all themselves. Then why are they wasting time with an incompetent government?

I think it's good marketing strategy for the Free Libertarian Party, Inc. not to have a spokesperson. The The FLP, Inc is the "new kid on the (political) block." Not only does this "kid" have "weird" ideas, but it looks funny too. It's a child of principles. It has characteristics of both the right and left. But the characteristics are slective and non-contradictory. They are pro-life.

The Free Libertarian Party can develope a campaign that is uniquely different from that of the other "Incs." on the market. I say if you have something good and enviable, flaunt it. This technique was successful for American Airlines.

Right now I see our marketing problem as largely one of packaging. We have the product; we have the market; we're developing the salesforce and the promotion. But we don't yet have the package.

How many different kinds of soap clutter the market shelves? Are they different? Apparently, just look at the packages, The package is the customer's first contact with the product. The package will often be the critical factor that will tempt the customer or cause them to pass up what may be a very worthwhile product.

The FLP can capitalize on not having a spokesperson. We can show it off - then when people ask why, we can use that curiosity to tell them about libertarianism. How it's a way of life - a philosophy that acknowledges each individual's right to their own life and the right to act as long as they don't infringe....

As a marketing strategy, not having a spokesperson is an advantage. "Spokesperson" to me means representative as opposed to delegate. A representative is chosen to act in the place of those who chose him or her. A representative can decide on the means to achieve the ends that are agreed upon. A delegate is more restricted. Both the means and the ends are specified.

With ideas as vaulable as ours; it seems like a bad investment policy to rely on representation. Would you give your life savings to someone who promised to double them without giving you any indication as to how?

The FLP has been called the "libertarian's libertarian" in the sense that we seem to have an extreme committment to individualism (e.g. no membership screening and the co-existence of anarchist and limited government types). This committment to individualism was the great asset for us at the National Convention in Ohio last year. The libertarians there were a test market. The uniqueness of our position and the way that we lived what we said scored impact points.

We showed time and again that we were against letting one person speak for another without expressed permission. Oyr refusal to have a platform scored impact points. Everyone went home remembering the FLP.

The FLP is a $\underline{\text{means}}$ to the end. We are our own best advertisement. If the members of the Free Libertarian

Party still believe in the importance of individuality, then we should highlight the distinction between representatives and delegates. We should tell it like it is; confidently, loudly. Make an issue of it. Not general representation, no spokeperson.

In my opinion, a political party should be a concrete model of its philosophical foundation. When the party philosophy is individualism, the party should demonstrate it - externally by its advertising, internally by its structure - that the philosophy does work.

No general representation - No spokesperson.

William F. Lawry



Dear Folks:

...Also, I would like to congratulate you on the strong showing Fran and the rest made in New York City's recent election. Fran alone drew more votes in New York City than Dr. Hosper's did nationwide only one year before, which must indicate something about the strength of the movement. My best wishes for even greater success in the future.

Sincerely yours, Dwight R. Becker

(EDITOR'S NOTE: The following is reprinted from the newsletter of the Kentucky Libertarian Party: The Libertarian Front.)

BRIEF COMMENT

It has come to my attention that the United Jewish Appeal has raised \$100 million for Israel in four days from the start of the "Yom Kippur War." This is, to me, an encourging sign of the spread of libertarian ideas, in that it is voluntary public fianancing of the military. This is in accordance with the theory of financing of a limited government, and should be welcomed as an advance in that direction. Mazeltov UJA!

Joseph T. Major

CLUB NEWS

If you wish to organize an FLP Club, contact the FLP office. An organizing kit will be provided which consists of model By-Laws, instructions for organizing, literature and PR handbooks, party literature, names, addresses and telephone numbers of members and prospects in your area, speaker(s) for organizing meetings, charter application, etc. The FLP Membership Committee will provide as much help as needed to get you started. It will even suggest projects for those clubs requesting ideas.

CHARTERED

ALBERT JAY NOCK FLPC: We intend to read the government out of existence. Find out how by calling Robert Cohen (212) 762-3203.

The Bronx Cluo had its first meeting on 1974 on Sunday evening, January 13th. Besides four FLP members of the Bronx Club, there were two non-party libertarians and two prospective libertarians who first heard about the Party during the 1973 campaign.

There was an interesting and enjoyable informal discussion of libertarian ideas which lasted about three hours. The Bronx Club plans to have more such informal "conversion" meetings in the future. For more information, contact Tom Avery at (212) 584-5493.

BROOKLYN LIBERTARIAN PARTY CAUCUS: For information, contact Gloria Johnson (212) 768-5892 or Ray Goldfield (212) 376-4891

LIBERTARIAN ABORTION ACTION GROUP: LAAG will be concentrating on contraception and drug law repeal, and is open to men as well as women. For information conact Fran Youngstein at the FLP office.

LIBERTARIAN TAX REBELLION COMMITTEE: The LTRC meets the first Monday of every month. Contact Howard Katz (212) 254-4791 or Kenneth W. Kalcheim (212) 288-0327.

MID-HUDSON LIBERTARIAN CLUB: (Dutchess County area). The MHLC meets every third Thursday of the month at 8 PM at the Unitarian Church; 67 Randolph Avenue; Poughkeepsie. For further information contact Guy Riggs at (914) 462-0613.

NASSAU LIBERTARIAN CLUB: For further information write P.O. Box 32, West Hempstead, N.Y. 11552 or call Mary Jo Wanzer at (516) 481 6010.

UNCHARTERED

FLPrc: (Multiclub caucus) plots and consipres the 4th Friday of every month at 635 East 11th Street - Apt. 24; New York, N.Y. 10009. (212) 673-6136.

LIBERTARIAN ANTI-CENSORSHIP COMMITTEE: for further information contact Louis Sicilia at (212) 663-2562 (evenings).

SUFFOLK LIBERTARIAN CLUB: For further information, contact Virginia or Alex Walker at (516) 924-3794 (evenings).

ACHTUNG: All Clubs wishing to place notices in the FLP Newsletter <u>must</u> submit exact written copy by the 20th of the preceding month. In the abscence of copy, any club's notice will be left to the tender mercies of the editor. Any club which does not indicate its existence by at least some noise, no matter how minor, will be dropped from the listing.

Ken Kalchiem, noted tax rebel, received a front page write-up in the <u>Staten Island Register</u> over the announcement of his candidacy for Congress from the 17th C.D.

(From the Chair - Continued)

NEXT, all delegates who are interested in serving on the Platform Committee should send a letter expressing their interest, to their Regional ExecComm member (in this case, Steve Carr). This letter should state briefly why the applicant wishes to be on the Platform Committee, and what special qualifications (if any) they possess. Being on the Platform Committee will necessitate spending two extra days in Dallas (June 12 and 13) for Platform Committee hearings. On the other hand, it will mean having a chance to change parts of the National Platform that you don't like (I can hardly wait!)

Each Region is entitled to two members on the Platform Committee and if only two apply, they will be automatically seated. If, however, there are more than two applicants (life is never simple), ballots will be sent to all regional delegates and the two Platform Committee members will be elected from the group of applicants. If there is a tie..well, I think you probably already know lots more than you ever wanted to about the entire situation. I will explain it in detail at the Special Convention (unless I get shouted down). Anyone who wants a preview may send a self-addressed, stamped envelope, but please don't because if I could have written it more coherently I would have done so at this time.

The major points to remember for now are:

- Decide if you want to/probably will be able to attend the National Convention;
 - 2. Register with Mike Nichols;
- If you answer yes to (1), prepare a statement and give or send it to Mike;
- 4. Come to Convention at 2:00 on the 23rd ready to vote.

Andrea Millen

TREASURER'S REPORT

Balance brought forward (11/30/73)\$ Income	499. 832.
T	332.
Expenses (checks 167-184)	970. 362.
INCOME	
Donations:	
Office fund\$55.00	
Miscellaneous 4.00	
59.00	
Memberships 150.00	
Subscriptions	
Party (12/31/74) 347.25	
Reimbursements (from YFM) 251.52	
\$ 832.77	
EXPENSES	
Rent\$ 115.00	
Telephone	
Newsletter (11-12/73 & 1/74) 258.40	
Party (12/31/73)	
Miscellaneous	

\$ 970.24

FREE LIBERTARIAN PARTY, INC. 15 West 38th Street New York, N.Y. 10018

First Class Mail



and the workings of the
RLEASE ENTER SUBSCRIPTION FOR:
\$4/one year \$7/two years
NAME _M
ADDRESS
CITY & STATEZIP
Enclosed is check money order for \$
Mail to: FREE LIBERTARIAN PARTY, INC.
15 West 38th Street New York, N.Y. 10018

MARKET PLACE

HISTORY IN THE MAKING: back issues of the Free Libertarian, the FLP newsletter, are available for 50¢ each (except March and August '73). Get them while they last.

AND RESIDENCES

THE RESERVE

LAISSEZ FAIRE BOOKSTORE. Largest selection of libertarian and free market books available. Free catalog and bi-monthly review on request. Hours: Noon-7 PM, Tuesday-Sunday. 208A Mercer Street (corner of Bleecker) New York, N.Y.. (212) 674-8154.

NEW LIBERTARIAN NOTES: Articles, news, theory for East Coast radical libertarians and science fiction reviews for freedom fen. \$5.00/12 issues. Checks payable to: Samuel E. Konkin, III; 635 East 11th Street; New York, N.Y. 10009.

RIP-OFF RESISTANCE: Articles on tax rebellion by libertarians, conservatives and leftists. Subscription \$8 p-r year. Tax Rebellion Kits \$10. Books - Taxation and Tyranny by Karl J. Bray \$1. Action for Americans: the Liberty Amendment 75¢, IRS - Taxation or Plunder? by John F. Grismore \$5 and Tax Revolt USA! by Dr. Martin A. Larson \$5. Send check or money order to: Kenneth W. Kalcheim; 349 East 65th Street - Apt. 5C; New York, N.Y. 10021.

IN OUR NEXT ISSUE:

The Private Lives of Libertarian Candidates

More on Chairspeak

What is to be Done? (or everything you've always wanted to know about the FLP By-Laws but were afraid to ask)

The Free Libertarian costs money to print and mail. And there ain't no such thing as a free newsletter, although there is such a thing as the Free Libertarian.

A subscription to the newsletter costs \$4 per year. The newsletter is included in membership fees to all FLP members. Friends of Libertarianism who wish to continue receiving the newsletter on a regular basis are urged to fill out and return the coupon.

The cost of a subscription will be applied to membership dues if the membership application is received within 30 days of the subscription.

DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE...

WHO MIGHT BE INTERESTED IN THE FREE LIBERTARIAN PARTY?

IF SO, THEN SEND US THEIR NAME, AND WE WILL PUT THEM ON OUR PROSPECT LIST.

Please send information on the FLP to:

NAME:______
ADDRESS:______
CITY:_____

STATE: ZIP: